
June Update
 
Coach has gone, hopefully it now has gone for good in Mill Road.  We 
have had it causing problems for 4 months, litter and rubbish left 
by people using the commons as a loo. Police and JET teams have been 
very helpful
 
RBBC have just opened their Volunteer Awards, closing day is the 30 
June, please submit some of your residents, details are on RBBC 
website.  The new Mayor has as her theme for the year 'Thanking 
Volunteers' During July and August the Mayor will be running thank 
you coffee/tea 4 times a week for volunteers, we will only be able 
to have 6 at a time
Was a strange Annual council/Mayoral making, only 13 people ( this 
includes some officers) allowed in the Council Chamber, only new 
cllrs. allowed, the bulk including many officers had to watch via 
Teams.  The 2 charities for the Mayor this year will be YMCA and Age 
Concern Banstead
 
Council planters, we only seem to have received 6 instead of our 
usual 8, this has caused a big problem am trying to sort out, 
somehow or other have got to try and find another one.  Council 
installed an extra planter outside Walton Pharmacy last Monday, this 
one will be maintained by the Council throughout the year, thanks to 
TWRA for your help on this
 
Covid figures in the North of the Borough extremely high even one 
person who has had the 2 jabs has Covid
 
Thanks to you all for getting your poppy display up,  Banstead BL 
had a service on the 15th May for their 100-year anniversary, due to 
restrictions and numbers only a very small number were able to 
attend, also no singing in the church they had a recorded choir, 
then a laying of the wreath at the War Memorial.  Last Saturday week 
they held the unveiling of a 100-year plaque, again only 30 able to 
attend
 
Kingswood Road has been resurfaced , thanks to Jeff for his help 
with this road,  Highways have just finished their 3 weeks work 
there, very impressed with them they made sure they tidied up every 
day, worked extremely well with the residents, only had to tow one 
car vehicle away.  Because of the large equipment they used had to 
get tree officers in to cut back some of the branches 
 
Currently the Borough has to build 460 properties a year, in the 
last year they have built 794 Tadworth and Preston are the 2 areas 
in the North that are having lots of developments.  
 
Walton Pharmacy are looking for Drs/Nurses to help with their 
vaccine centre, if you know of anyone interested, please contact 
them.  Big thanks have to go to Faye for all the help she is giving, 
quite a few of the volunteers are from LK
 
One of roads in Tadworth have started a WhatsApp group,  problems 



with developers and parking cars etc.  this has been a great success 
residents are getting to know each other; they recently had a break 
in information was cascaded very quickly.  Would be great if we 
could get lots of our roads following, 
 
Delighted to see LKRA has joined social media, thanks to Jackie for 
starting up please follow to increase the numbers. Friend who is the 
partner of a MP has been liking Jackie's photos.  Cllr in Banstead 
put a photo of him up a ladder putting the poppies up in May he 
couldn't believe he had over 10,000 hits on that one photo
 
SCC 2 weeks ago agreed a transit site for 10 pitches for travellers 
between Merstham and Bletchingley, it's off the Merstham Road,  
Travellers will only be able to have a maximum stay of 3 months 
there.  Each borough in Surrey is expected to contribute for the 
construction and the running cost. I think the figure per borough 
for construction was £100k and yearly running cost £7,500
 
Queen 70 years next year with the extended Bank Holiday, would be 
great if all areas could put an event or street party on
 
We have written to Andrew Benson re Barclay's Bank site; really is 
an eyesore no work being undertaken for many months.  Work started 
on this site 3 years ago, all the sale signs down, no one seems to 
be living in there.  What with the constructing work on Gemini/No 
28,  extending and converting building into flats, in between the 2 
sites we have Hartley who have recently changed hands we want to 
keep this business.  We have also asked Andrew to look into the 
handrail on the pathway, developers have removed it and put 2 
separate ones up at different heights, residents have been 
complaining , I support them
 
The Children's Trust will be submitting their latest application to 
the Planning dept early summer, Rod, Jeff and myself had a Zoom 
meeting with their Chief Executive a few months ago, our concerns 
were the construction flow and parking of staff/volunteers around 
the area i.e. Tadworth Park and Tadorne Road. Aiming to start the 
construction August 2022 though they will be on site from July 2022, 
aiming to finish January 2024.  We have asked Andrew Benson how the 
106 for Fidelity is coming along , they were granted permission for 
their applications May/June 2020, have concerns if we have 2 major 
constructions being built at the same time with the construction 
traffic on the A217
 
MPs Boundary changes review has started last week, September /
October 2023 should be completed.  the proposed changes for RBBC - 
currently Nork and Tattenham comes under Epsom and Ewell MP they 
will move to the RB MP.  Horley, South Park and Woodhatch  to move 
to Dorking/Mole Valley MP.  Merstham to move to Tandridge MP
 
Have had a resident phone up re the speed of traffic on Tadworth St, 
also residents concerned about a planning application in Cross Road 
 
Gather the 12 ducklings on Walton pond have all disappeared so sad, 



the ducklings on Burgh Heath pond are thriving 
 
Have a RB briefing on Data and Insight Tuesday 6-7pm, so may be a 
few minutes late getting into you Zoom meeting, just hope no 
technical/internet issues, have just had 13 emails come through that 
were sent yesterday !

Rachel


